
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Kansas City Power &  ) 
Light Company's Application for   )  File No. ET-2016-0185 
Authorization To Suspend  Payment  )  Tracking No. JE-2016-0184 
of Certain Solar Rebates      ) 

MOTION TO RESCHEDULE RECOMMENDATION 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”), by and through undersigned counsel, for its Motion to Reschedule 

Recommendation, respectfully states as follows: 

1. On January 18,1 Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCPL”) filed a 

tariff proposing to suspend the payment of solar rebates, and an application seeking 

approval of the tariff, bearing an effective date of March 18. 

2. On January 19, the Commission issued its Notice and Order Setting Dates 

for Filings, wherein Staff is directed to file a recommendation on the application and 

tariff not later than February 10. 

3. Staff has filed Data Requests necessary for Staff’s report, and Staff 

believes that KCPL will be unable to produce the information in enough time for Staff to 

thoroughly review the data and draft its recommendation by February 10.   

4. Staff requests that the Commission reschedule the assignment date of its 

recommendation to permit KCPL an opportunity to provide Staff with the information 

requested necessary for Staff’s recommendation. Staff asks the Commission to accept 

Staff’s Recommendation not later than March 1.2 

                                                 
1 All dates referred to herein occur in the year 2016. 
2 Staff’s DRs were filed January 27, permitting twenty (20) days for KCPL to respond, and ten (10) 
  business days for Staff to draft its report, Staff finds as March 1 an appropriate date. 
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5. This request should not prejudice any party and should allow the 

Commission an opportunity review the filed materials and make decision in this matter 

effective within 60 days of the filing of this Application, pursuant to § 393.1030.3, RSMo. 

WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission revise the submission dates 

from its previous order and accept Staff’s recommendation in this case not later than 

March 1, 2016. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Hampton Williams 
Wm. Hampton Williams 
Assistant Staff Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 65633 
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-8517 (Telephone) 
Hampton.Williams@psc.mo.gov   

 
 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed or hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record on this  
3rd day of February, 2016. 
 

/s/ Hampton Williams 
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